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APPROVED
Meeting Minutes
City of Fort Lauderdale
Community Services Board
' Department of Sustainable Development
ciTy of FORT LAUDERDALE 700 NW 19t Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33311
August 14, 2023 — 4:00 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT ABSENT
Christi Rice, Chair
William J. Dunne, Vice Chair
Wismy Cius
Gary Hensley
Sharon Hughes
Ronald Pierre
Amy Schimelfenyg
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Staff Present

Rachel Williams, Housing and Community Development Manager

Eveline Dsouza, Administrative Supervisor, Housing and Community Development
Carla Blair, Recording Secretary, Prototype, Inc.

Communications to City Commission

Motion made by Vice Chair Dunne, seconded by Mr. Hensley, to make a
recommendation to the Commission to change the meetings from 10 times minimum
to eight per year. In a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously.
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Ms. Dsouza called the members’ attention to Section 5 of the Community Services
Board’s (CSB’s) governing Ordinance, which requires a minimum of 10 meetings per
year. Chair Rice noted that in the past, meetings have been cancelled due to a lack
of quorum, particularly during the summer months. If there is Board business to
address, the Board may meet more than the required minimum number of times;
however, changing the requirement to fewer meetings would allow for greater
flexibility.

Ms. Dsouza advised the over the last two years, the Board has cancelled two
meetings per year. She recommended reducing the required minimum to eight
meetings.

Ms. Williams also stated that in recent years, it has become increasingly difficult to
attract and retain Board members due to the length of the commitment they must
make, as well as the governing Ordinance’s regulation that a member who misses
three consecutive meetings is automatically terminated from the Board. She also felt
a minimum requirement of eight meetings would be fair and reasonable.

Motion made by Vice Chair Dunne, seconded by Mr. Hensley, to make a
recommendation to the Commission to change the meetings from 10 times minimum
to eight per year. In a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously.
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